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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were President Bob Stobbs, Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe, council members Paul Freeman, Steve Kahre and John Sanders. Also present were attorney Kyle Rudolph and Superintendent Jeff Goerges.

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to accept the minutes from last month. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.

Freeman made a motion, seconded by Kahre to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.  

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Sanders to approve the accounts payable claims. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER’S REPORT:

Mallory Lowe arrived later in the meeting.  No report.
 OLD BUSINESS:

1.   Midwestern Engineers-John Wetzel
John explained that he and Mark Sullivan have been working with Mallory Lowe to receive some of Darmstadt's flow rate information, flow totals and data.  Mallory got those figures to Midwestern.  John stated that he would like to have the council meet with IDEM about the first or second week of December.  Kahre stated that he would like to sit down with Midwestern first before our meeting with IDEM to go over some of the possible streams that we may consider in the area for the anti-degradation.  John Wetzel agreed they could meet with council before meeting with IDEM.  

2.   Building Addition to Shop
Stobbs noted that they received a proposal from Daviess County Metals to add onto the shop building.  The proposal was for a 30'X40' extension 14' tall building, re-skin the entire front of building, snow guards on all the roof around building.  Full amount is for $24,310 total.  Council approved.  Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman. Motion  passed with 4-0 voice vote.
NEW BUSINESS

Superintendent’s Report 
Jeff Goerges advised that they have installed the new pump station on Wortman that did away with 3 old stations.  They replaced motor on salt spreader.  They are putting in loading dock at salt building and still need another yard of concrete.  Jeff stated they are digging to locate valves on properties and map them.  Jeff noted that B&B company were putting in a cable and hit one of our sewer lines on Wortman road that they have been working with.  Jeff stated they have had 108 locates just in last few months. Jeff advised that he and Aaron attended the GIS training up north and feel they will be able to set ours up.  Jeff noted we received our salt order.  
Board member’s comments 

Bob Stobbs mentioned that we need to keep the roads clear of snow and ice during bad weather conditions.  Bob also stated to make sure to get the side roads cleared after our 3 main arteries through town.   
Paul Freeman stated that we needed to discuss the Wortman road drainage issues.  

John Sanders mentioned the big pothole at Boonville-New Harmony road & St Joseph Avenue intersection as you turn right onto BNH from St Joseph Ave.  Jeff will take a look at it. 
Attorney’s comments 

No attorney comments

Resident’s comments 
Scott & Kelly Floyd of 911 Wortman road explained that there has been a drainage problem in their area on Wortman road for several years.  Scott stated they live across from Dean Blair’s property.  Steve Kahre replied that he has been aware there has been water draining across the road for many years.  Steve stated that we just need to look at it and perhaps there needs to be some ditches installed.
Paul Freeman further explained the current drainage issue and that we had Midwestern Engineers investigate the situation.  Midwestern Engineers offered a map and an estimate for solution.
Midwestern Engineer explained using the map he made, how the land on Wortman is draining, where the water travels and possible solutions.  Council will take this all under advisement after they study the information and get back with the homeowners involved.  
The meeting adjourned at 8:34pm
Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer

